Minutes

Meeting of the Village of Spring Green Plan Commission, 

And Joint Extraterritorial Zoning Committee
Wednesday, April 18, 2012
Held at Village Office

154 N. Lexington Street

Immediately following the Hearing at 7:00 p.m.

1. Marcus called meeting to order at 7:07 p.m. as a Meeting of the Spring Green Plan Commission, and Joint Extraterritorial Zoning Committee. 
Members present: Joel Marcus, Eugene Hausner, Bob Tennant (JEZC), Michael Broh, and Lew Averill Greg Prem (JEZC), and Brad Hutnik (JEZC) were absent. 
JEZC members present: Sheryl Jones, Jim Sprecher, and John McKenna.
Others present: Wendy Crary, Ed Lilla, and Fred Iausly
2. Crary appointed minute taker.
3. Motion by Hausner, second by Tennant, to approve meeting agenda. Motion passed with all in favor.

4. Approve minutes from the March 21, 2012 Plan Commission, and Joint Extraterritorial Zoning Committee Meeting.  Motion by Broh, second by Tennant, to approve minutes.  Motion passed with all in favor.
5. Discussion and possible action on the consideration to amend Section 7 of the Spring Green Zoning Ordinance regarding Signs. McKenna questioned if there are words missing in Section 7.6.10 (e). It was discussed and the words “In addition the sign shall” were stricken from Section 7.6.10 (e) and Section 7.6.11 (e). Joint Vote: Motion by Averill, second by Hausner to recommend approval of the amended Section 7 of the Spring Green Zoning Ordinance regarding Signs with the above stated change. Motion passed with all in favor.
6. Motion by Averill, second by Broh to convene as the Plan Commission at 7:19 p.m. Motion passed with all in favor.

Fred Iausly arrived at 7:20 p.m.

7. Discussion and possible action regarding appointment of members to the Plan Commission and Downtown Design Committee. Marcus stated, “There are two items to discuss, one of which is moot in my opinion”. Marcus explained that through his research of the State Statutes and Village Ordinances, there can be three elected Village Board Members on the Plan Commission. This was a result of the recent election of Michael Broh to the Village Board. Per the State Statutes, of the seven members appointed to the Plan Commission at least three members must be citizen members. Marcus continued by informing the Plan Commission that there is also a vacancy on the Downtown Design Committee and that he is taking suggestions to fill the vacancy. Michael Broh suggested John Christianson. Eugene Hausner suggested Eric Ferguson. No action was necessary regarding appointment of members to the Plan Commission and Downtown Design Committee.
8. Discussion and possible action regarding the review of Element 9: Implementation within the Village Smart Growth Plan. The Plan Commission reviewed and made minor changes to Element 9. 
Bob Tennant and Sheryl Jones left at 9:56 p.m.  No action taken regarding Element 9: Implementation within the Village Smart Growth Plan.

9. General Public Comment. There was no general public comment at this time. 
10. Adjourn.  Motion by Hausner, second by Averill, to adjourn at 9:06 p.m.  Motion passed with all in favor.

